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4 March 2025  
 
Dear Joanna,                   
Thank you for your letter of 7 February regarding the death of Carla Louise James. I was 
very sorry to hear about this tragic incident.  
Defra is responsible for trade in regulated plants and plant material including seeds for 
planting. This includes responsibility for the intellectual property rights of plant breeders, 
plant variety registration and setting standards for marketing and certification of seed for 
planting and other regulated plant material. However, Defra does not have legislative 
powers to require health warnings, or similar, to be included when potentially hazardous 
plants and plant products are imported into GB.  
Given this, my officials have been in touch with the Department for Business and Trade 
(DBT). We understand this issue is being examined by the Office for Product Safety and 
Standards and that they intend to write to you. It goes without saying that Defra will support 
the work of DBT in any way we can.   

Yours sincerely, 
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